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Upcoming Events
· 11/21 - 11/23 Thanksgiving Recess

· 11/28 – Parent/Teacher Conferences 

· 12/21 – 1/8 Winter Break

Language Arts

We officially began our language arts centers two weeks ago and the students love it!  As we dive into our ocean unit, first graders are learning about reading, writing, spelling, and handwriting as well as exploring the ocean.  Ask your child to share the O-C-E-A-N song with you – it is a first grade favorite.


In reading, students practice

Hello…

We hope you are all well and having a wonderful November!  First graders have been working hard each day – Language Arts, Mathematics, Social Studies – in addition to all of our fabulous specials! 

This month we continue to work on morning routines like unpacking belongings, using the bathroom, and getting a drink of water before school begins.  We have also been practicing our conflict resolution skills by using our words to resolve a problem with a friend.
Phonics skills as well as comprehension strategies while reading wonderful literature.  They have become avid readers, and are especially excited to read their own writing to you!

In writing, we focus on forming complete sentences that begin with an uppercase letter and end with a period, question mark or exclamation point.  We edit our writing each morning during Daily 

Language Arts (Cont’d)

Language Practice.

Students love using Writing Workshop to write about topics of their choice and to explore many kinds of writing.  Author’s Chair, where students share their writing with the class and then take questions and comments, is another exciting part of our day.

In spelling, we examine how words work so that we can become better spellers and proofreaders.  We enjoy catching homophones such as to/two and for/four when they try to trick us in our reading and writing.

In handwriting, first graders are continuing to work on their letter formation and word spacing.
Mathematics

Do you know your doubles facts? -- A doubles fact is when a number is added to itself, like 2+2, 6+6 or 100+100.  First graders have been hard at work learning their doubles facts from 1 to 10.  We even created a rhyming “Doubles Rap” to help us remember.  

Through small-group math lessons each day, we are becoming addition and subtraction experts!  Through differentiated instruction, students learn to use a number of strategies to solve math problems such as using manipulatives and acting out the problem.  They have gotten so good at solving problems and number stories that they have started writing their own!  We are also writing and reading ordinal numbers such as first, second, third. This is a great skill to practice at home both putting things in order and by following a series of directions! 

Math Exploration Centers are another weekly highlight.  These centers enrich the core skills that we learn in first grade. It’s a treat to have our parent volunteers join us as well.  Please be sure to let us know if you cannot make your scheduled date or if you are switching with another parent. 

Social Studies

What is a neighborhood? -- Students had many ideas to share during our first Social Studies lesson. We spoke about what we see around our homes. Students wrote about and illustrated the many things in their neighborhoods. We also talked about an address as a way to describe exactly where we live. 

Next, we learn about communities! 

Birthdays

11/21 – Seth

11/29 - Jenny

Celebrating birthdays at school is exciting.  Please celebrate by bringing in healthy snacks to share with the class.   Some suggestions:

Graham crackers & apples with honey

Fresh fruit & whipped cream

Yogurt & granola parfait

